

Wagin District High School P&C

Minutes of Meeting

A Wagin District High School P&C meeting held on
Tuesday 31 May 2016 at 1.30 pm.

Minutes

1. Meeting Opened 1.32pm
2. Attendance: Martina Pascoe, Julie Mango, Ann Ward, Robyn Willey, Amanda Howell, Carolyn Tulley, Mandy Harrington, Jill Pilkington, Kirstine Hamersley, Anette Quartermaine
3. Apologies: Cath Painter, Sonia Nalder, Anna Scott, Terri Spooner, Cass Harris-Moroney, Emily Holt
4. Confirmation of previous minutes 5/4/16
 - Moved: Mandy Second: Martina
5. Business arising from previous minutes:
 - Melanie advised re-registration of ACNC has been completed
 - Mandy to look at banners again and get back to committee by next meeting.
6. Correspondence out:
 - Letters to Jade Stoney, Jess Clifton, Care and Share – all thank you letters for donations
6. Correspondence in:
 - Fundraising Paraphernalia
7. Reports
 - Principal - attached
 - President – no report, very little activity since last meeting
 - Treasurer – attached, Year 6 Cake stall raised approx. \$1000
 - School Council –no one attended from P&C
8. General Business
 - Nature Play Update – Melanie advised that all going well with planning however in order to start budgeting, a financial figure given by the P&C would be beneficial. Mandy proposed to put \$15 000 towards the Nature playground.
Moved: Mandy Harrington, Second: Kirstine. All in favour.
 - Ann to follow up Cass replying to email.
 - Catering - Scardetta Engagement Party – 18 June – Discussed and declined due to lack of numbers.

- Nit Program – proposal that one class trial having an individual designated brush for each child to brush each morning for a set time period to see if there is a decrease of incidence of nits. Robyn will be speaking to the parents of this class.

Moved by Julie Manglavite that P&C buy a cheap brush for each child in the one trial class.

Second: Martina Pascoe, All in favour

- Year 6 Camp – Athletics Carnival – Sarah Whiteford has asked if the Year 6 can run the morning tea and coffee as fundraiser. Everyone happy that year 6 do this. No one against. Melanie to email Sarah.

9. Other Business

- Martina queried if there is some way we can get more fruit to have for children that are needing. Amanda suggested to contact an orchard that may have seconds. Martina is going to liase with Jill regarding this.
- Blazers – Martina bought up that we haven't decided on the blazer, that Cass suggested that Student council have a look and help choose. Decided that we need to have input from the student council, however that the suggestion of having boys and girls would be more expensive. Having a unisex blazer means we can buy more sizes, a better fitting blazer will be sufficient for girls. Martina to email pics to Mr VandenBerg for Student Council input.

10. Date of next meeting :1.30pm Monday 8th August

11. Meeting Closed 2.30pm